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December 11, 2023 
January 8. 2024 

 
Meetings are held on the second 
MONDAY of each month.  

Summer meetings (June, July, Au-
gust, September) are held at our 
flying field. They begin 7 pm dur-
ing the summer to allow a time of 
flying while the members are all 
together. 
Winter meetings (October-May) 
are being held at 7p in the Com-
munity Room of the Litchfield Fire 
Dept, 10 Liberty Way, Litchfield, 
NH. (Last page is map of parking) 

The Bullsheet is published by the 
Southern New Hampshire Radio 
Control Club (SNHRCC), Inc, a non-
profit Academy of Model Aero-
nautics (AMA) Chartered Club 
#408, for the promotion of build-
ing and flying Radio Controlled 
(RC) model aircraft. 

 

 

Cody 

Hey Folks! 

 

Happy holidays, and I hope you are all prepared for a 

good one.  This month's meeting will again be at the 

Litchfield Fire Department on Monday, and we can 

field some questions regarding the solar farm effort.  

We have several avenues for fighting it and are work-

ing on all of them.  We could use your help if you are a 

Hudson resident as well. 

 

In lighter news, we will also be doing our annual Yan-

kee Swap! Bring something, anything, useful that’s 

been kicking around your workshop for months. Mo-

tors, ESC’s, old engines that still run, tools you never 

use, etc. If you have literally nothing useful to give 

away MUST buy something, keep it to 25 bucks or 

less. Wrap the gift as well or as badly as you feel like. 

 

See you Monday! 
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• President 
Cody Wojcik 
Fremont, NH  
603.479.3799 
 
• Vice President 
Mark Auclair 
Windham, NH  
 
• Secretary 
John Hayes 
Litchfield, NH  
603.424.7125 
 
• Treasurer 
Ted Wojcik 
Fremont, NH  
603.479.3799 
 
• Webmaster 
Ed van der Veen 
Hudson, NH  
 
• Safety Officer 
Darrell Wagner 
603.882.8598 
 
• Newsletter 
Ken Schroeter 
Chester, NH  
603.540.2890 
kenschroeter@hotmail.com 
 
• Flight Instructors 
John Hayes 603.424.7125 
 

 

Southern NH Radio Control Club Meeting Minutes 

Nov 13th, 2023 

Litchfield Fire Community Room 

 

Officers in attendance: Cody Wojick, Mark Auclair and John 

Hayes 

Not Present: Ted Wojcik  

 

Secretary’s minutes were read and accepted. 

 

Nominations for officers are open until the vote. 

 

Ted will be stepping down from the treasurer’s position. Cody 

Mark and John have agreed to serve for another year unless 

anyone wants to be nominated for the President, Vice Presi-

dent or Secretaries position. 

 

Ed Vanderveen accepted a nomination for Treasurer position. 

 

A motion was made to vote in: 

 

President:  Cody Wojcik 

Vice President: Mark Auclair 

Treasurer: Ed Vanderveen 

Secretary: John Hayes 

 

The motion was seconded, and the nominees voted in by show of 

hands with all in favor. 

 

Cody reported on the Town solar process of selection of a ven-

dor. On November 14th the town BOS will vote to decide to 

move the solar project to a warrant article for the March 

ballot where the towns people will vote. The top of the land-

fill and the North end of the site are what is being consid-

ered for solar. The town, at the previous meeting, had tabled 

the decision till the November 14th meeting, asking the club 

for additional information. John Marien asked who put for-

ward the proposal to the town and how they did not know we 

were there. Much more information has been gained since and 

will be presented at the November 14th meeting. Brian re-

sponded to member inquiries, stating that he had run the 

numbers provided and there is little to no benefit to the 

town. There was much discussion. Cody said the town needs to 

better understand the numbers before moving forward. Cody 

made a call to Selectman Roy to discuss our position. More dis-

cussion followed. Cody showed his presentation for the Select-

men to the members. 

 

(Continued next page) 

Club Officers 
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Business meeting was concluded. 

 
Taylor Collins gave a history of an all metal P51 kit that he purchased many years ago 

but, in the end, never received the full kit. He did have the all metal scale rudder that 

was a very impressive piece of work. I can only imagine what the whole plane would have 

looked like. 

 

John Hayes spoke of a visit from Ernie LaChance, he was the original creator of North-

east Aerodynamics and the designer and kit supplier for the Train-Air 40, Sport-Air 40 

and the Train-Air 20 as well as the Bel-Aire 40 and 60. When he visited me, he gifted me 

the fuselage for the original, #1 Train-Air 40. The fuselage will get a refurb and a new 

wing and will be recovered in the exact color and trim scheme and will be shown at a 

future meeting.  

 

John Hayes 

Secretary 
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What's being proposed 
 
The Town of Hudson has received applications and selected a contractor to potentially install a 
solar farm at the town landfill.  The area that has been proposed is the area north of the cap, as 
well as the flat area on the top of the cap, which is our area. You can read more details here: 
https://www.hudsonnh.gov/sites/default/files/fileattachments/administration/page/53676/
november_2023.pdf 
 
Process 
 
First, the town issues a RFQ, or request for qualifications.  A number of vendors apply, then a 
vendor is selected.  Then, the Board of Selectmen will vote on the issue.  If it passes the board 
vote, a proposal will be generated, and the town will then vote on it in March.  If the town votes 
on it, construction will begin 12-18 months later. 
 
Possible outcomes for the club 
 
The worst possible outcome and what has been proposed is to turn the entire area into a solar 
farm as shown above.  The best possible outcome for us is that the whole thing is voted down 
and goes away.  A third outcome is that the proposal is written such that we are included and 
potentially only the north area is built, our runways are left clear, or something to that effect.  
We will push for this outcome at this time.  In the event that the board does not want to work 
with us in any way, we will need to convince the public to vote against the solar farm, which is 
a much more challenging process for everybody, and we don't want to work against the town's  
interests. 
 
Actions to date 
 
When we first heard about this, myself, Ed Van Der Veen, and John Hayes went to a Board of 
Selectmen meeting and gave a presentation to the Board regarding our club, model aviation in 
general, and our history.  Many did not know of our use of the field so the issue was not as easy 
of a vote for them.  The board met again later on 10-24 to vote on the issue, the vote was tabled 
until we could provide the Board with a total of the expenses we incurred levelling the field for 
our use in 2000 when we started flying there, since what we did for our use is likely what made 
it more suitable for solar farm use. 
 
We submitted an RTK (right to know) request for all meeting minutes and information regard-
ing the solar farm communications to vendors for their estimates because almost none of that 
was made public.  The town complied, and the information they sent was extremely helpful. 
 
We have also received an enormous amount of help from some town officials and volunteers 
who understand our situation and would love to help us stay and continue to fly. 

Solar Farm  
Proposal 

https://www.hudsonnh.gov/sites/default/files/fileattachments/administration/page/53676/november_2023.pdf
https://www.hudsonnh.gov/sites/default/files/fileattachments/administration/page/53676/november_2023.pdf
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What's coming next 
 
The Board will vote again on November 14, and if they vote for it as it is currently, it will 
then go to a town vote, as said previously.  We will push the Board to request that the pro-
posals exclude our area and give our use some consideration, since when the process for this 
started, we did not get any consideration at all. 
 
What you can do 
 
If you are a Hudson resident, please let myself, John, or any other officer know so that we 
can coordinate our presence at the next Board of Selectmen meeting on November 14, right 
after our next meeting. 
 
Even better, if you know someone outside of the club from Hudson (either as a resident, 
business owner, etc) who would be willing to speak on our behalf at the meeting, please let 
us know as well. 
 
As always, please reach out if you have additional questions, expertise in this area, or want 
to lend a hand.  Please come to the November 13th meeting at the Litchfield Fire Department 
and we can discuss everything in more detail. 

Cody 
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https://faadronezone-access.faa.gov/#/
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https://trust.modelaircraft.org/ 
This is the Course/test site. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZklBwvy6gZc 
This video explains the TRUST Test REQUIREMENT. 

This is a requirement of the AMA and 
FAA, so please take the few minutes to 
take the course. The “test” is a set of 
slides explaining the knowledge base 
required, followed by a few “keep doing 
it until you get it right” questions that is 
the actual test. Its quite simple if you 
watch the slides. You will need to keep a 
copy of the certificate with you when 
flying. Once and done forever. 

No whining,  
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These are the required documents to fly at an AMA Chartered Field.  
For the FAA you technically only need your FAA Number where it can be seen on your aircraft 
in plain view (i.e. not inside).  I keep them in my radio box. 

REQUIRED  

FLIGHT  DOCUMENTS 

1. FAA Drone Registration Number/Card 
2. TRUST Certificate 
3. Current Club Card 
4. Current AMA 
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It is that time of year again to renew your SNHRCC Membership and maybe help sign up a new 
member. Please fill out and mail it with a check Payable to SNHRCC to Ed van der Veen, address 
on the form. 2024 SNHRCC membership forms are also available on the website www.snhrcc.org 
and in this newsletter. You can complete the membership form on line and pay with Pay Pal. If 
you have any issues with that, email me at esvanderveen@comcast.net and we will figure it out. 
  
Benefits 
  
1. A great, two-runway flying field with ample parking and shelters 
2. Abundant electric power for recharging electrics 
3. Field Portapotty 
4. Members with all sorts of expertise 
5. Informative Meetings 
6. Fun Fun Flys with Food 
And more 

  
Bonus 
  
Youth Membership is only $5; sign up a kid and teach him or her how to fly. Pass on your skill 
and expertise. 
  

Ed 

2024  Club Membership  

http://www.snhrcc.org
mailto:esvanderveen@comcast.net
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